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Lakeview is a Fantastic Place! 

Lakeview is a fantastic place! As we go through the year and have schools come to compete, you can’t help but compare your 

school, your town, and your students to neighboring districts. It is human nature to compare and wonder what it must be 

like to be from another school. As I do this during activities, I always come back to the same result, “Lakeview is a fantastic 

place!” We have some of the kindest, most accepting, and most competitive kids that you could hope to find. Our community 

is as supportive as any rural town on the eastern side of the state. Moreover, our teachers and coaches do an excellent job 

preparing our students to become successful in life. These traits make me beam with pride when I wear the Royal Blue and 

White! 

 

I would encourage you to take some time to look around and think of all of the incredible opportunities the community and 

school give to our students. It is truly amazing! Lakeview is a fantastic place! 

 

 

Support Staff 

I want to take a minute to recognize the Support Staff at Lakeview Community Schools. It is a total team effort to provide 

the best possible education to the kids in LCS. Para-educators, administrative assistants, bus drivers, school cooks, custodi-

ans, and maintenance staff provide vital support for our students. They are the backbone of our school system!  Without 

their essential work, we would not be able to provide our students with the same level of high-quality programming, oppor-

tunities, differentiated instruction, safety, or nutrition. 

 

Please join us in thanking all of these fine folks for their efforts in helping our students achieve at the highest level possible 

and ensuring Lakeview Community Schools is an elite school district. Thank you! 

 

 Dr. Aaron Plas 

 Superintendent of Schools 

 aplas@lakeview.esu7.org 

 402-564-8518 

mailto:aplas@lakeview.esu7.org
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Hunter Liss 

Congratulations to Hunter Liss for being 

selected as a Viking Way Student of the 

Month of April! Hunter is an outstanding 

student, he is polite and he is considerate 

towards others. He is enthusiastic about 

learning and does well in his academics. 

Awesome job Hunter! Please pick up your 

Viking Way T-shirt in the office. 

 

 

Jimena Riojas 

Congratulations to Jimena Riojas for 

being selected as a Viking Way Student 

of the Month for April! Jimena is a 

leader, she has a positive attitude, she 

works hard and is respectful to her 

peers and teachers. Great job Jimena! 

Please pick up your Viking Way T-shirt 

in the office. 
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Each morning, the Shell Creek Kindergartners start their day with 
Tub time.  This morning activity provides a hands-on time where stu-
dents work independently on math, reading, and fine motor skills.  At 
the beginning of the year, these tubs focused on fine motor activities, 
name recognition, kinesthetic and tactile exploration and alphabet fo-
cus. Now these tubs provide word building, number sentences & prob-
lem solving, technology experiences and stem activities. It’s so re-
warding to see our students navigate through these activities inde-
pendently.  
 

The Lakeview Kindergartners are looking forward to 2 field trips this 
May. Attending the Lakeview FFA Kindergarten Farm Day has been a 
highlight for years and years.  We love the farm experience the Lake-
view FFA students provide our Kindergartners on Ryan and June Lose-
ke’s farm.   
 

Our Kindergartners are also traveling to the Lincoln Zoo this spring. 
Visiting the zoo should provide an amazing experience for our stu-
dents who will have concluded a unit on living things with a focus on 
animals and their habitats. 
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Magnets 

Magnets are found everywhere. Students in 3R have been exploring magnets with questions such as can 
you make a paperclip fly? After exploration students got to compete in magnet car races to see who 
could move their car the fastest without touching it. Finally, we ended the unit by exploring food and 
looking at the iron levels.  

5th Grade 4H Leadership Day 

~Alicia Blumenthal and Michala Wurdeman~ 

 

On April 11 and 13, the 5th grade students at Shell Creek took part in a 4H Leadership Day presented by Jayd Roberts. 
Students learned exactly what leadership is, entails, and looks like.  Students then took a survey to figure out what type of 
Leadership qualities they possess.  Shell Creek students soon realized how different everyone in their class was from one 
another and why they may think differently than their peers around them. Students were later immersed into many leader-
ship activities and examples throughout the day.  The first activity involved our students' listening skills.  Jayd read a sto-
ry that had the words right, left, front, and behind buried within.  As she read the story, students had to pass Popsicle 
sticks in the correct direction.  Then students had to work in groups to get a tennis ball in a cup using only a giant washer 
and ten strings attached to it.  Finally, they worked together to build a free standing tower with PVC Pipe.  Jayd added in 
extra challenges by picking people that weren’t allowed to talk and only being able to use one hand to build.  Students 
really saw what it was like to work together and as a team!  Overall, students learned and discussed leadership qualities 
that can be used in the classroom and everyday life along with realizing the differences that makeup our unique class-
rooms.  
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In & Around Christ Lutheran School 

Happy Easter from Christ Lutheran School!  We are excited to celebrate the resurrection of Jesus and spread the news 
of salvation.  
 

The Christ Lutheran Annual Plant Sale concluded on April 4th.  We met and exceeded our goal for this year.  Thank you 
to all who purchased plants, to the PTL and to Janet’s Jungle for this fundraiser.  Plant Pick Up Day is Wednesday, April 
26th.    
 

Christ Lutheran celebrated The Week of the Young Child during the first full week of April. 
The purpose of this week is to focus public attention on the needs of young children, their 
families, and teachers to recognize the early childhood programs and serves that meet 
those needs.  Each day had a theme such as Music Monday, Tasty Tuesday, and Artsy 
Thursday.  On Friday, the 5th-8th grade students helped serve lunch to the childcare families.   
 

On April 12th the Columbus Commodores visited.  Christ Lutheran recently joined the Colum-
bus Chamber of Commerce. We are excited about this new partnership.  
 

Wednesday, April 13th the Preschool-8th grade students participated in “family group” activi-
ties.  The students were divided into multi-age small groups. Each teacher led a group in a 
project for 30 minutes, and then the groups rotated to another classroom.  For example, one project was weaving paper 
Easter baskets and filling them with treats for people in the nursing homes.   
 

During the month of April, the third through eighth grade student participate in MAPS testing.  These computerized 
adaptive tests adjust in difficulty as the students answer questions.  The scores reflect individual progress and growth 
when compared to previous results.  

 
Students have enjoyed several field trips during the fourth quarter.  Mrs. Murray’s class visited an art museum in Lincoln, 
toured the UNL food science building, and then made their own ice cream.  Ms. Weber’s class is going to Lincoln to partici-
pate in a Bob Ross painting class, and then also visit the food science building.  At the end of April, K-8 students will go to 
Camp Luther for a day of outdoor education.  Then in May, the K-1st classroom is going to the Edgerton Explorit Center while 
the 2nd-4th graders are going to the Stuhr Museum.  
 

Parents – are you looking for childcare options for the summer?  Our childcare accepts school-age students from the 

community during the summer months.  If you are looking for quality care for the summer, please contact Mrs. Hailey 
Crumley at 402-564-3531 and ask for Hailey.  
 

Registration for the 2022-2023 academic year is open to all!  We offer Christ-centered education for Preschool-8th 
grades with qualified teachers, low student-to-teacher ratios, and childcare on site. Tuition is very affordable with 
preschool rates dramatically reduced.  Scholarships also are available.   If you are interested in more information or 
to schedule a tour, please contact the school office at 402-564-3531. 
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In & Around St John’s Lutheran School 

Preschool Room News: Hello Everyone! This past week the children learned 
about the U.S. Postal System. The children learned about writing letters, ad-
dressing envelopes (we used pictures of faces), stamps, and return address la-
bels (again pictures of faces). The children mailed their envelopes in our pretend 
Preschool Post Office. Each child had a mailbox. 2 Children were mail delivery 
people (pick up and send out). One child was the postmaster - actually post mark-
ing the stamps! The Big Room Students and Miss Vicky also got in on our mail ex-
perience with mailboxes by their rooms in the school! Thanks for all your help 
making this project a success! 
 
Little Room News: Little room had a busy, yet fun week last week. We had a 
great Kindergarten Round-Up learning about “Jonah and the Whale”.  We are so 
excited to have PreK in our class next year. We also had Show-N-Tell, the topic 
was something funny and the class shared many laughs. With all of the fun, we 
also learned about synonyms and antonyms, as well as some fractions. This week 
along with our regular learning, we have been reviewing for our MAP Tests that 
we will be taking next week. 
 
Middle Room News: The Middle Room has come back refreshed from enjoying 
Spring Break.   Currently we are reading Charlotte's Web in Reading. Next week 
we will be starting dioramas on books we read so far this year. In Math we con-
tinue to plug away with multiplication and division.  The students have been 
bringing money for school kits for Zambia.  So far they have raised $250 which 
will buy 17 kits.  Great Job Middle Room. 
 
Big Room News: The Big Room is reading the Bronze Bow in literature. Our main 
character, Daniel, just met Jesus! We can't wait to see what happens next. Math 
class continues to become more challenging each day. In English we just learned 
possessive nouns and we are about to learn pattern 2 sentences and how to clas-
sify them. Our focus in Science has been the Periodic Table and chemical bonds 
and we will learn about chemical formulas next. In Social Studies, one class is 
learning about Russia, and the other class is learning about the Jackson Era. Con-
firmation continues to be our favorite class. 
 
2022-2023 Registration is open!  Our Christ-centered faith based education 
Christian School welcomes anyone and everyone!  Preschool to 8th grade classes 
with affordable rates. We are an accredited school and also have low student to 
teacher ratios.  Please call at 402-285-0335 for more information. 
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Lakeview Alumni Basketball Sponsors 

Platinum Level 

Lakefront Sprinklers 

 

Gold Level 

Shady Lake Electric 

Kapels Automotive 

Kurt & Morgan Kapels 

Bank of the Valley 

Black Cow Fat Pig 

Cork & Barrel 

 

Silver Level 

Buss Realty & Auction 

Luchsinger Bros 

American Family Insurance 

Pinnacle Bank 

Great Plains State Bank 

Gary Thompson Insurance 

Husker Trading Inc 

 

Lakeview Alumni Basketball would like to thank all of our Sponsors and the Lakeview Bas-
ketball Program for again making the Alumni Basketball Tournament a huge success. We ap-
preciate the support and are excited to continue to bring Alumni back together, while sup-

porting the Lakeview Basketball Program. 

 

If anyone would be interested in SPONSORING or PARTICIPATING in the future, please call 
Trevor Luchsinger at (402) 910-0870 or Justin Wilke at (402) 910-3861. 
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